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January 9, 2020
BOARDMAN RURAL FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT

MEETING MINUTES

300 SW Wilson Lane, Boardman, Oregon 97818

PRESENT: 
Board Members: Ken Browne, David Boor, Steve Myren, Loren Dieter, and Don Russell
Staff: Bill Ellis, Acting Chief; Marty Broadbent, Fire Marshal; Lt. Casey Zellars; Lt. Jeremy    Gierke; Firefighters Richard Hernandez, Sam Irons, Ethan Salata; Chrisena Haggard; Suzanne Gray, Clerk
Guest: Bill Anderson, SDAO Consultant Group (7:30 pm)

CALL TO ORDER at 1901 hours (7:01 pm) by Chairman Browne called the meeting to order.
pledge of allegiance recited.

A. Minutes:
Motion to approve minutes of the December 12, 2019 board meeting and December 27, 2019 special meeting as presented was made by Steve Myren.  Motion was seconded by Loren Dieter. Motion passed 5-0 by those named Ken Browne, Don Russell, Loren Dieter, Steve Myren, and David Boor. Don Russell mentioned that there is normally a call for discussion before a call for the vote. 
(Minutes were approved after correspondence discussed out of usual order.)
B. CORRESPONDENCE:  
1) December 26, 2019 memo from Frank Stratton, SDAO regarding SDAO Bylaws Change Notification on Robert’s rules of order will be voted on at SDAO conference in February. 
2) William Gutridge sent a $800 check and letter thanking BRFPD for helping at the accident he was in November 2017.
3) 2020 building and vehicle insurance policy is due. The longevity credit and rate lock agreement is ready for signature. Steve Myren made a motion to approve Suzanne Gray finish and send the agreement to Special District Insurance Services. Loren Dieter seconded the motion. The motion passed by five named Don Russell, Loren Dieter, Steve Myren, David Boor and Ken Browne.
C. Old Business: 
1) Monkey Survey options were researched by David Boor and Stephanie Irons. Several membership options are available with the cheapest being $36. David Boor would like to conduct a poll similar to the police department’s poll in the future. Don Russell suggested the poll would be done when the permanent fire chief is in place to help guide and monitor the poll. Steve Myren added that specific inquiries could be added by the fire chief.
2) Fire Chief Recruitment Process – address when Bill Anderson joins the meeting.
D.  NEW BUSINESS: 


1) Steve Myren asked about the need for an interim chief. The longest time without a permanent fire chief is 6-7 weeks until March 1st.  Current staff knows their jobs well. Let’s leave Bill Ellis as Acting Chief until the new one is in place, if Bill Ellis is willing.  Don Russell observed the District works well even in a long absence of the Chief on vacation or knee replacements. The staff is capable to keep the wheels on. Marty Broadbent mentioned there is continuity. When Bill Ellis is away, Marty is in charge. 
Ken Browne related SDAO’s information that an interim chief could show up tomorrow and cost $17,000.00 to March 1st. 

Marty Broadbent answered David Boor that Bill Ellis and he work opposite shifts covering Monday through Friday.  The lieutenants are in charge on the weekends. Marty Broadbent is confident that the current staff works well and can be trusted. Suzanne Gray has been in the position 13 years. Bill Ellis has faith in the crews. When needed, the crews don’t hesitate to call. 

Don Russell asked what is expected of an interim chief other than to hold down a chair.

Casey Zellars echoed that staff has done it and continuity has held. Casey Zellars has worked under an interim. There was no confidence as the interim was thought to be a headhunter. It was hard to open up as he was there for the short term. 

Loren Dieter has lots of thoughts and concerns about Bill Ellis filling the position and experience with employment issues. With Board direction, Loren Dieter is okay with Bill Ellis as acting chief with no major issues arising. David Boor sees support with staff and comfort with Bill Ellis. There are not a lot of holes leaking in the ship. The staff works well. Casey Zellars stated that Bill Ellis has been running shifts for over a year now. The shift calls are being managed. Don Russell recalled a sensitive issue with an employee over 15 years ago. Bill Ellis and Marty Broadbent were part of sorting out that ordeal. 
Steve Myren made a motion to retain Bill Ellis as Acting Chief until such time a permanent Fire Chief is in place. Ken Browne added that this be reexamined at the beginning of February. Steve Myren adjusted the motion to include reevaluation if no finalist is in place in March. Don Russell noted that the Board will not be pressured into hiring a permanent Fire Chief by March. David Boor seconded the motion. The motion passed by five named Steve Myren, David Boor, Don Russell, Ken Browne, and Loren Dieter. 

2) Don Russell brought forth food for thought regarding a temporary pay increase for Bill Ellis as Acting Chief. Bill Ellis said he was comfortable with his current pay. Bill Ellis appreciated the comment. Don Russell offered that the money could be used elsewhere. 

a. David Boor is working on a rough draft salary schedule by gathering information. Don Russell looking forward to a permanent career path using personnel data and years of experience as markers.

b. Steve Myren has no problem with data gathering. He cautions against adopting another pay structure which the budget is not able to sustain. David Boor and Loren Dieter reassure that it is informational only. Steve Myren states a need for a cap in several areas. Information on how to take care of staff is needed
3) Letter to the Bank of Eastern Oregon instructing the removal of Marc Rogelstad from accessing any BRFPD loans or accounts. Additionally, two board members will sign for transfer of funds for monthly expenses.  David Boor made a motion that the Board of Directors sign the letter. Don Russell seconded the motion. The motion passes by five named Loren Dieter, David Boor, Ken Browne, Steve Myren, and Don Russell. 
E. CHIEF’S REPORT:

1) Run number at 338 which is 24 ahead of the year with the highest call volume.  
2) Progress on Pierce truck is moving along.  Hughes Fire representative Dennis Waters has been reporting to Bill Ellis. Two board members are knowledgeable on trucks. 
3) Chief Marc Rogelstad’s incoming emails are now forwarded to Bill Ellis. He will send them to the Board or Suzanne Gray as needed. 
4) In the process of cleaning, two items for discussion.
a) Hose coupling machine has been broken for years. It was determined to be worthless and to be sold for scrap.

b) Pipe threader for large pipe was donated to the District by the Navy 15-20 years ago.  Casey Zellars found that it may be worth $5,000-$16,000 on eBay or Craigslist. David Boor was fine with it as long as selling it does not violate a law. Steve Myren says the money goes back into the general fund. Loren Dieter and Don Russell requested that partners be asked if they had a need for it. Ken Browne mentioned that the Port has two and no need for another. Consensus was given to dispose of the two machines as best fits the need.
5) Crews working fine with no issues. Ethan Salata has come in on his off days to help.  Bill Ellis called Ken Browne on any occasion he had a question.  
F. Entered into EXECUTIVE SESSION AT 1940 (7:40 PM) 
Chairman Ken Browne recessed the regular meeting at 7:40 pm. The Board of Directors and Bill Anderson entered executive session under ORS 192.660 Subsection 2a and ORS 192.660 Subsection 7 to consider the employment of an officer, employee, staff member or agent.  
G. Reconvene regular meeting at 2009 (8:09 pm) 

1) SDAO Process by Bill Anderson

a. The Board of Directors will form one panel. The Board will suggest people for two panels; Community and Technical. SDAO Consultants will provide a Human Resources panel. 

b. Meet & Greet on Sunday, February 2, 2020 at the Port of Morrow* at 7:00 pm**.  Staff and community are invited to interact with candidates. Each candidate will have a chance to introduce themselves and provide background information.  Cookies, coffee, and water catered. 
c. Panel Interviews on Monday, February 3, 2020 at the Port of Morrow at 7:15 am for candidates and panelists. The panelists will be done by noon. Rooms are reserved and need to be set up for interview. District will provide light lunches for panelists and candidates. Board can interview up to three. Advertise interviews as a meeting with an executive session. At 5:00 pm the executive session arrives at a consensus. Open session convenes at 5:30 pm with a conditional job offer extended. 
d. If the conditional offer is accepted, SDAO will begin the in-depth background check, physical exam and medical evaluation.

2) Bill Anderson expects the panelist names by noon tomorrow (1-10-2020). SDAO will accept up to six and pick five. Email panelist contact information -phone and email- to SDAO. Staff members are not encouraged on the interview panels. 
3) Loren Dieter has received two new performance evaluation forms. He is waiting for one from Hermiston Fire (UCFD#1). Don Russell said the current one was from southern Oregon and has been used for a long time. 

4) Bill Anderson asked Steve Myren to join him in another room at 2020 hours (8:20 pm).
H. ANY OTHER BUSINESS TO COME BEFORE THE BOARD: 

1) Marty Broadbent said Jeremy Gierke printed one report on the types of runs for 2019. Copies will be available at next month’s meeting. 

2) SDAO Conference expense tracking reviewed.

a. Lodging for Board Members is paid in full and details have been sent earlier. 

b. Travel is half IRS mileage rate as District vehicles are available. Mileage can be kept or use MapQuest data. 

c. Meals are reimbursed by receipt when submitted with a completed Reimbursement form

3) SCBA air compressor is leaking oil and needs to be replaced as parts are obsolete and rings are fried. 
a. Quoted $89,000 turn to grants or CREZ Board to cover the cost. 
b. Nearing the 2-year service life on current bottles. There are 80-84 bottles in service.

c. Don Russell said CREZ is about to disperse funds in at least the amount last year ($125,000).

d. Steve Myren and Loren Dieter asked for written bids from three companies with a recommendation from BRFPD. This process unless there is a sole source justification with a clear and compelling written documentation. 

e. Richard Hernandez noted safety features that top end model provided. These features included documentation of who filled, the PSI, in/out date and time stamped, number of times cycled, hydrotesting warnings 90 days and won’t fill until hydrotested. Loren Dieter commented machine will track and fewer errors. RFID checks imbedded. 
I. Review of monthly expenditures: 
Motion to pay the January bills was made by Don Russell.  Motion was seconded by Loren Dieter.  Motion passed 4-0 by those named Ken Browne, Loren Dieter, David Boor, and Don Russell.
J. Adjourn at 2033 hours (8:33 PM) 
Next meeting scheduled for February 13, 2020 at 1900 hours (7:00 pm)
* Meet and Greet at SAGE Center
* * Meet and Greet noon – 3:00 pm
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